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Friends of Loudwater 

School (FOLS) 
  

Dear Reader,   

Thank you to everyone who supported our Mr India 

Social Evening on Wednesday.  It was a very jolly 

evening. We had 31 people attend and a few people 

kindly made a donation who were unable to make it. 

So with everyone’s generosity we are pleased to 

announce that we raised £190.00. 

 

The Spooky Cake Sale last Friday was also a success. 

There were so many wonderful creations and designs, 

every cake, cookie and cupcake were so imaginative! 

We raised £175.25 at this event. All proceeds of this 

event will be going to the School Council for signage 

for the outdoor learning area. 

The photo below is the school council receiving their 

cheque. 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Friday 16th November 

Children In Need 

 

Wednesday 21st November 

FOLS Committee Meeting 

 

Friday 7th December 

Christmas Bazaar 

 

Friday 14th December 

Christmas Panto 
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The Bags 2 School was also a great fundraiser - well 

done to everyone that had a good clear out.  You 

helped the school to raise £100.00. 

 

Throughout December FOLS will be selling raffle tickets 

for a Grand Christmas Raffle, the draw will take place 

just before the end of term. We already have some 

fabulous prizes which have been donated, but there is 

always room for more. So if you have anything that 

you would like to donate please pass it on to Annabel 

Balderson or any of the FOLS team. We thank you for 

your support in advance  

 

A Note from the Chair ………………. 

I am very proud and honoured to have been elected 

be the new Chairperson of FOLS. I am really excited 

and looking forward to raising further funds for the 

school and working with the rest of the FOLS members. 

These are: 

Vikki Marzana – Treasurer 

Jacquie Subhan – Secretary 

Annabel Balderson 

Kelly Wise 

Kelly Leary 

Jean Howard 

Natalie Ross 

Nicki Springle 

Paula Lee 

Nancy Smith 

Leanne Vaux 

Leah Emery-Barnard 

Jess Thomas  
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We of course would welcome anyone else that would 

like to join us. Our next meeting is on Wednesday 21st 

November 7.30pm at the Papermill Pub Restaurant on 

the London Road, Loudwater.  Feel free to come 

along and see what we are about and our plans for 

the year.  Our meetings are very informal, held in a 

pub to also include a social aspect! 

We have just completed our first couple of fund raisers 

this term – Bags 2 School, Spooky Cake Sale (raising 

money for the school council) and our popular Mr 

India Evening. We will be holding a Christmas Raffle 

and Christmas Cake Sale with all proceeds going 

towards the purchase of Science equipment. 

If you have any ideas, suggestions or questions for 

FOLS please let one of the committee know and we 

will get you an answer ASAP. 

Regards 

Shelley Sheppard 

  

 

 

 


